
Goddard Park  
Community Primary School 
has something for the older 
generation, too

Ron and Phyllis Bailes have lived in Park North 
for many years, and their children both attended 
Goddard Park Community Primary School, 
which is now an integrated Children’s Centre.

Top marks for school meals
The club members have the same meals as the children, and, says 
Ron, he’s got no complaints. “Some people say that school meals 
aren’t very exciting, but we are very happy with what we have. 
Sometimes there’s a roast, or they might do lasagne, shepherd’s pie 
or fish, and there’s always a pudding such as jam tart or fruit salad.”

A real asset
The Community School is much bigger now than when Ron and 
Phyllis’s children went there, but Ron feels it’s a real asset to the 
area. “There’s always something going on there, especially now it’s 
been extended. I think it’s a nice touch to offer the lunch club for 
local people, and the head teacher usually comes to say hello and 
make us feel welcome.” 

Part of the community
Ron and Phyllis attend the Tuesday lunch club at 
the Community School, run for the local senior 
citizens.  “It’s a nice place, and the people who 
run it are ever so friendly,” says Ron. “Two of the 
year five children come along to help, bringing the 
meals and helping to clear away, and they seem to 
like the change in routine, just like we do. It’s nice 
to get out for a meal once a week, and at £2.50 
it’s quite a bargain.” After lunch the senior citizens 
and children play scrabble or bingo (which is really 
English and Maths!).
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